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PSJA High School Class of 1957, all ’50s classes
The Pharr-San Juan-Alamo Bears Class of 1957 will meeting for monthly reunions 

throughout 202, alternative between breakfast and dinner on the second Saturday 
of each month. The dwindling “Bears of 1957” classmates encourage schoolmates 
from other 1950s Bear classes to join in reliving memories of youth. For updates on 
locations in the PSJA/McAllen area, contact Rene E. Alanis at (956) 358-7001 or 
125rea@rgv.rr.com, Armida (Gomez) Garza at (956) 781-3232 or armidagarza@
sbcglobal.net, and Tino Echeverria at (956) 325-3393 or tino.echeverria@
sbcglobal.net. Once a Bear, always a Bear.

Edinburg High School Class of 1971
The Edinburg High School Class of 1971 plans to host its Golden Jubilee 

Reunion in October 2020. The planning committee hopes to locate all classmates 
to celebrate its 50th anniversary and school days. For more information, email 
Terrig19@comcast.net. 

McAllen High Class of 1981  
McAllen High School Class of 1981 is planning its 40-year class reunion. A 

dinner and dance will be held Saturday, Sept. 12, at The Radisson Hotel McAllen 
Airport. For more details or ticket purchases, contact Diana ValVerde at (956) 451-
3540 or dianavalverde223@sbcglobal.net. Deadline for ticket purchases is July 15.

CLASS REUNIONS
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Forgotten Friends Tex-
as Rescue RGV recently 
announced it has been 
awarded $3,000 grant 
from the Petco Founda-
tion. 

This grant is aimed at 
assisting with the pro-
gram “No Litter snip your 
Critters.” The most ef-
fective way to prevent 
unplanned litters from 
ending up in shelters is 
to have your dog spayed/
neutered. 

Forgotten Friends Texas 
Rescue RGV is a nonprof-
it, 100% volunteer, foster 
based dog rescue organi-
zation. It was established 
since June 2012 and has 
been working with other 
nonprofi t groups across 
the Rio Grande Valley. In 
the last year, the organiza-
tion helped spay/neuter 
more than 85 animals and 
helped transport out of 
the Valley more than 100 
animals.

“Forgotten Friends Tex-
as Rescue RGV is grate-
ful to the Petco Founda-
tion for their generosity,” 
said President Christine 
Compton. “These funds 
are needed to help with 
life-saving programs.”

Because Forgotten 
Friends has completed 
many successful trans-
ports of animals to other 
areas where the demand 

for puppies and dogs is 
higher than the number of 
available animals, the or-
ganization will be using a 
portion of this 2020 Grant 
from the Petco Founda-
tion to continue lifesav-
ing efforts by helping with 
some transport expenses 
as well as helping with lo-
cal spay/neuter needs.

For more information 
about Forgotten Friends 
Texas Rescue RGV or the 
Petco Foundation, visit 
www.forgotten-friends.
org or www.petcofoun-
dation.org. Join the con-
versation on Facebook, 
Twitter and Instagram 
or the hashtag #petco
Foundation.

Courtesy photo
Pictured is Snickers, fostered by Christine Compton, president., 
who will be available for adoption soon with forgotten-friends.
org.

Petco Foundation invests 
in work of Forgotten Friends 
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The Alamo Palms Mo-
bile Home & RV Park re-
cently celebrated 37 years 
of awarding scholarships 
to PSJA Memorial High 
School graduating se-
niors. Fundraisers includ-
ing an auction and “ropa” 
style show, in addition 
to memorials and other 
donations, supported 
30 $1,000 scholarships, 
which were celebrated by 
students, their families 
and park residents at a 
reception March 13 in the 

park. 
This year’s recipients 

are Ana Alvarado, Dora 
Andrade, Nestor Cano, 
Jacquelyne Cantu, Cristal 
Contreras, Cristian De La 
Fuente, Diego De Leon, 
Megan De Leon, Omar 
Diaz Jr., Vanessa Diaz, Jo 
Lyssa Escobedo, Rebeka 
Flores, Jesse Gonzales, 
Amber Gonzalez, Estrella 
Gonzalez, Jose Gonzalez, 
Marcela Gonzalez, Marco 
Guzman, Isaac Hernan-
dez, Yessica Lira, Stepha-
nie Martinez, Cristian 
Flores Penazola, Nayellie 

Perez, Briza Ramirez, An-
gie Rocha, Giovanni Ro-
cha, Angela Rodriguez, 
Jorge Saucedo, Jenni-
fer Torres and Daniela 
Zapata.

Erica Denae Ramos, the 
students’ fi nancial aid of-
fi cer at PSJA Memorial, 
was also present at the 
event.

The scholarship com-
mittee members are 
Lynda Wilcox and Nancy 
Nielsen, co-chairs; Signy 
Campbell, Barbara Ertl, 
Jim Gardner, Gary Han-
sen and Beverly Sutton.

Alamo Palms awards 
$30,000 in scholarships
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DHR Health welcomes Dr. Lisa Brown
DHR Health is pleased to welcome Lisa Brown, M.D., back to the Rio Grande Valley 

as a physician for DHR Health 
Hospice. Brown is Board 
Certifi ed by the American 
Board of Family Medicine, 
the American Board of 
Family Medicine/Hospice and 
Palliative Medicine and the 
American Board of Family 
Medicine Geriatrics. Brown 
will join James Castillo, 
M.D., medical director of 
DHR Health Hospice, and 
the hospital’s palliative care 
team. The team is dedicated 
to improving the quality of life 
for patients who are terminally 
ill and have a life expectancy 
of less than six months. DHR 
Health Hospice provides 
continuous care along with 
emotional, physical and 
spiritual resources to patients 
and their family. Raised in 
Mission, Brown completed 

medical school at Baylor College of Medicine in Houston. She did a family medicine 
residency at Methodist Charlton Medical Center in Dallas and a fellowship in combined 
geriatric and hospice and palliative medicine at the University of Texas Health Science 
Center in San Antonio. For more information about the services offered at DHR Health 
Hospice, call (956) 362-3780 or for services offered at DHR Health Palliative Care, call 
(956) 720-4721 or visit www.dhrhealth.com.
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The United Way of 
South Texas Board is com-
mitted to responding to 
the emerging social ser-
vice needs related to CO-
VID-19. Circumstances 
are dynamic and changing 
rapidly, but United Way 
and its partners continue 
to work to ensure that es-
sential services, such as 
food, shelter, utilities and 
information referrals are 
available. United Way of 
South Texas is proud to 
partner with the Wells 
Fargo Foundation, the 
Truist Foundation, and 
H-E-B to launch a Com-
munity Fund specifi cally 
for partners who are re-
sponding to COVID-19 
basic needs. Collectively, 
these very generous cor-
porations and United Way 
have invested $60,000 to 
the fund. This Fund will 
allow individuals and cor-
porations to make a gift at 
one location. United Way 
will then utilize its proven 
accountability tools to in-
vest in the most effective 
programs. 

“It’s important in times 
of community need that 
we all work together,” said 

Alma Ortega Johnson, Re-
gion Bank President for 
South Texas and El Paso. 
“We’re grateful for the 
leadership of the United 
Way of South Texas for its 
ability to act quickly in 
caring for our local resi-
dents. We hope our sup-
port provides a measure of 
relief as we stand with the 
community during this 
challenging situation.”

Due to COVID-19, Unit-
ed Way of South Texas and 
its partner agencies are 
using creative methods to 
reach clients. The follow-
ing are some examples of 
the free services available: 
Boys and Girls Clubs are 
providing Drive-Up food 
distribution for school-
aged youth and their fam-
ilies. In addition, they are 
offering an educational 
virtual experience for 
club members. Hidalgo 
Youth Center is providing 
Grab and Go Meals from 
8 a.m. to noon. The Sal-
vation Army has closed 
their family thrift store; 
however, they continue 
to provide shelter, Grab 
and Go Meals, and rental 
assistance to qualifying 
families via phone inter-
view. Palmer Drug Abuse 

Program continuous to of-
fer counselling via phone 
to individuals struggling 
with addiction and sub-
stance abuse. Our part-
ner agencies still play an 
essential part in assist-
ing their clients and the 
community, and they are 
adjusting hours of opera-
tions as more informa-
tion about COVID-19 is 
being released. Although 
the United Way of South 
Texas is not working from 
its offi ce until completion 
of the shelter-at-home or-
der, the organization con-
tinues to help its partner 
agencies during this time.

Donations to the CO-
VID-19 Community Fund 
will be used to provide 
fi nancial support for Hi-
dalgo and Starr County 
non-profi ts working with 
individuals affected by 
this pandemic. The Unit-
ed Way of South Texas en-
courages individuals seek-
ing any assistance (rent, 
utility, food pantries,
senior shopping hours, 
etc.) to call 2-1-1 or visit 
https://www.211texas.
org/ for available resourc-
es in our community. Re-
source information is con-
tinuously being updated.
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Pictured are United Way Board Members at the 2020 Awards Ceremony on March 5. From left are 
Larry C. Gonzalez, PlainsCapital Bank; Lee Jones, AEP Texas; Dr. Priscilla Canales, Weslaco ISD; Tyler 
Stone, Mayfair/RIOCO; Blanca I. Villalobos, IBC Bank; Edna Garcia, Security Service FCU; Michelle 
Quiroz, Reserva Coffee Roasters; Lisa Killion; Paola E. Castillo, Frost Bank; Gerardo Paz, South Texas 
FCU; and D’uAndre Drain, GE Aviation. The entire UW Board of Directors thanks Wells Fargo, the 
Truist Foundation and H-E-B for their contributions to United Way’s COVID-19 Community Fund.

United Way of South Texas opens a COVID -19 
Community Fund, lead gift from Wells Fargo
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As part of their response 
to increased intakes during 
their coronavirus prepara-
tion, Palm Valley Animal 
Society is asking the RGV 
community to help pre-
vent potentially fatal “kit-
nappings.”

“Kitten season” is here, 
the time of year when when 
outdoor cats are reproduc-
ing and the shelter sees an 
increase in kittens being 
brought to their facilities. 
“Kitnapping” is when kit-
tens are prematurely sepa-
rated from their mother 
who is their main source of 
health, and happens when 
residents fi nd a litter of kit-
tens alone and take them 
to the shelter thinking they 
are being helpful. In most 
cases, however, they may 

be doing more harm than 
good, as mother cats often 
leave litters along while 
they get food or water.

The best thing to do if 
you fi nd a litter of kittens 
outdoors alone is to leave 
them, checking back occa-
sionally to see if the moth-

er returns.
Also, at Palm Valley Ani-

mal Society: 
>> Adoption fees for all

animals are $0 until further 
notice

>> Monthly wellness 
clinics are canceled until 
further notice

PVAS: Help prevent ‘kitnapping’
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